

RECEIVED

FEB 1 6 2016

February 12, 2016

TOWNSHIP OF NORTH HURON

Dear Head of Council, Members of Council and Municipal Staff,

RE: 2016 OSUM Conference & Trade Show and Executive Committee Nominations

Please join us in the Town of Goderich for the OSUM 63rd Annual Conference and Trade Show from May 4-6, 2016. This year's theme is "Are you Prepared?".

Registration and accommodation information has been distributed by the Town of Goderich previously. General inquires may be directed to Lori Rounds at 519-524-8344 extension 213 or lorirounds@goderich.ca. Additional Conference and Tradeshow details can also be provided by clicking on the OSUM conference link at www.goderich.ca or www.osum.ca. The Conference Program has a wide variety of topics. Please plan on attending the Conference to obtain current information on municipal issues.

For those interested in serving on the OSUM Executive Committee for the 2016-2018 term, a nomination form is enclosed and will be received by the undersigned until March 31, 2016 by 4:00 p.m. The purpose of the organization is to provide a forum for both elected and appointed municipal officials of small urban municipalities to exchange and receive information, to consider matters of common interest, and to take united action on issues of mutual interest to improve local government service in Ontario.

Yours truly,

Larry J. McCabe Secretary-Treasurer

LJM/hm

Encl.